MINUTES FOR THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS

DISTRICT NO. 1

JANUARY 18, 2012
The regular meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was called to order at 7:05 P.M.  Attorney Youssouf opened the meeting with the announcement required by the Open Public Meetings Act (copy attached) and salute to the flag.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Raymond Perry
Present




Comm. Charles Dipierro
Present



Comm. Robert LeBrun
Present



Comm. Michael Costello 
Present



Comm. Vincent DiLieto
Present
Attorney Youssouf asked that the regular agenda be superseded, and they proceed with the Budget Hearing for the 2012 Budget.

Attorney Youssouf read the 2012 Adopted Budget Resolution, which states that the annual budget presented for adoption reflects Total Revenues of $1,212,842 which includes amount to be raised by taxation of $1,032,342.  This budget will be submitted to the voters on February 18, 2012.  The proposed tax rate is $.111 per $100 of assessed valuation.

Attorney Youssouf stated that he would like to open the Budget Hearing to the public for any questions that they may have.  There were no questions from the public.

Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to adopt the Annual Budget in the amount of $1,212,842, which includes the amount to be raised by taxation in the amount of $1,032,342.  The annual election is to be held on February 18, 2012.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun

Aye





Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. DiLieto

Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye

Attorney Youssouf stated that he will advertise the 2012 Budget, as well as notice of the Election to be held on February 18, 2012.

Attorney Youssouf read a Resolution to adopt a Temporary Budget for 2012, which represents 14% of the operating appropriations sections of the Fire District’s 2011 budget, excluding prohibited appropriations. 
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to adopt a Temporary Budget for 2012 in the amount of $156,323.00 to fund Board expenses for the period commencing January 1, 2012 through March 31, 2012.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun

Aye





Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. DiLieto

Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye

Attorney Youssouf stated that the Public Hearing for the 2012 Budget was now concluded.

Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. LeBrun, made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meeting held on December 14, 2011, subject to the same being provided to the public during and subsequent to this meeting.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. LeBrun

Aye
  






Comm. Dipierro

Aye





Comm. Costello

Aye




Comm. DiLieto

Abstain
INSURANCE REPORT:  Bob Soden was not present. Comm. DiLieto stated that there were two invoices for insurance that were submitted for payment.  One was for Accident and Health Insurance in the amount of $9,061, and the other was for the First Responder Joint Insurance Fund in the amount of $14,804.
CHIEF’S REPORT:  Chief Costa was present and gave report (attached).  Chief Costa stated that the total calls for 2011 were 473.  The FEMA money for damages from Hurricane Irene was received.  Chief Costa stated that they are planning First Responder Refresher classes.
FIRE PREVENTION REPORT:  Fire Official Zih was present and gave his report (attached).   Ernie said that some late payments have been coming in from businesses, and they received the quarterly LEA rebate check. 
Ernie stated that he and Pat prepared the State audit, which requires a signature from the Board before it is mailed in. It must also be notarized.  The Bureau’s files are open for review by the Commissioners.

Ernie said that at some point, they need to think about cold storage.  They are running out of office space for files.

Ernie stated that they will be doing a Fire Prevention Program for the Boy Scouts on 1/25/12 at the firehouse.

Ernie said that the investigation of the structure fire at 29 Drake Avenue has been completed.  It was a stove fire with significant injuries.  A discussion followed.
Ernie stated that at a new construction site they were heating with a kerosene heater, which the Bureau stopped.

Comm. Dipierro asked Ernie if he heard from the MTUD.  Ernie said that he did not, but he has a meeting with them because they have to inspect the pumping station, and he will follow-up on the hydrant problem.  A discussion followed.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Frank stated that they had the annual fire inspection done, and some issues came up, but they have been taken care of. 
Frank said that in reference to the generator, he thought that maybe they should get a portable generator.  To install a generator would not be cost effective, especially since they do not know what is going on with the building.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Dipierro asked Frank to get quotes for the portable generators.
LEGAL REPORT:  Attorney Youssouf stated that he completed his report in the Public Hearing portion.
ACCOUNTANT’S REPORT:  Joe Massoni said that they completed all the accounting for the year 2011.
Joe stated that CD#1 is maturing 1/20/12.  BCB Community Bank still had the best rate.  Joe said that if they go for one year, they could get 1.25 %.  A discussion followed.  
Joe recommended that when CD #2 matures, they add to it and lock it up for one year.  Joe said that the Board should keep CD #1 at BCB Community Bank at the rate of .8 %.  A discussion followed.

Joe stated that there was a decrease of about 13 million dollars in the total assessed valuation of the district.  This brought the proposed tax rate per $100 of assessed valuation to $.111.  Joe said that he would submit the adopted budget for 2012 to the DCA. 
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Comm. Costello read the list of bills to be paid.  They were as follows:
Amanda’s Web, LLC - $100 – website

Absolute Fire Protection - $4,765.75 – Swift water dry suits

Absolute Fire Protection - $198 – nozzles; Z hook

Absolute Fire Protection - $3,023.45 - repairs

All Digital Imaging - $50– network phone support

Advanced Air Systems - $336 – replace broker gauge

Auto King Parts and Supplies - $54.99 – mat

American Car Wash - $90- 12 car washes 2011

Bank of America - $3,779.15 – fuel, equipment

Busco Bros. - $497.28 & $741.48

Harry Carter, Ph.D. - $481.25 – preparation for court

Citgo - $727.09 – fuel

D&A Auto - $159.98 – maintenance

Grainger - $700.88 – batteries; sawhorse

Grainger - $259.82 – tester smoke detector; dry erase board & markers

Grainger - $433.60 – smoke alarm, ionization

Grainger - $41.91 – Desk calendar

Home News Tribune - $52.82 & $47.42 – advertising

New Jersey American Water -$172.68 – hydrants

Oliver Soden Agency - $9,061 – A&H insurance

Postmaster - $116 – post office box

Raymond Perry - $60 – reimbursement fee for Title new vehicle

Royal Transmissions & Automotive Services - $56.72

Safe ID Card Systems, Inc. - $156; $55; $207 – ID cards Fire Company

Twp. Of Monroe - $13,196 – Motorola Interlocal Service

Verizon Wireless - $384.06 (paid online)

First Responder Joint Insurance Fund - $14,804

TOTAL:  $54,809.33

FIRE PREVENTION BILLS:

Verizon - $539.23

Ernie Zih - $64.18 – reimbursement Verizon charger

Ernie Zih - $35.29 – reimbursement Radio Shack

Monroe Township Vol. Fire Co. #1 - $1,866.06 – reimbursement laptop

TOTAL:  $2,504.76

Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to pay the bills read.
ROLL CALL:

Comm. Perry

Aye



Comm. Costello
Aye


     Comm. LeBrun
Aye



Comm. DiLieto
Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye

OLD BUSINESS:  None
NEW BUSINESS:  Comm. Dipierro stated that the Board should get a credit card for emergency purchases. 

Attorney Youssouf said that the Board should find another way to take care of these purchases.  The Board is not supposed to use credit cards.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Dipierro stated that the Consolidation Meeting will be held this coming Monday.  They will be discussing the Districts’ budgets.

Comm. Costello asked when they would get the recommendation from the Consolidation Committee.  Comm. Dipierro said that it will probably be in April.  A discussion followed.
CORRESPONDENCE:  Comm. LeBrun stated that the Board received a letter from the Board of Elections, which stated that we had to let them know if the Board wanted office staff present to answer any questions for the fire election on 2/18/12.  A discussion followed.
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to advise the Board of Elections that we would like to request office staff on Election Day (2/18/12).

ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun
Aye

Comm. Perry

Aye






Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. DiLieto
Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye 

Comm. LeBrun stated that the Board received a letter from Applegarth Volunteer Engine Company No. 1, which stated that they would like to be considered for the old Deputy Chief’s vehicle when it is considered surplus within the department.  A discussion followed.
The Board received the following nominating petitions for Commissioner:

For One Year Term:

Vincent DiLieto, Jr.

Timothy McAuliffe

For Three Year Term:
Michael J. Costello

Timothy Eosso

Robert LeBrun

Anthony Malanga

MEETING OPENED TO PUBLIC:    
Timothy Eosso

2 Allison Ct.
Monroe, N.J.

Mr. Eosso stated that his concern was that the Board was saving money at the expense of public safety.  Mr. Eosso said that he felt that if paid personnel were at the firehouse on the day of the fire on Drake Avenue, it could have made a difference on the outcome.  A discussion followed.
Jason Bader

7 Inwood Ave.
Monroe, N.J.

Mr. Bader questioned the fuel bill.  He said he thought it was high.  A discussion followed.
Mr. Eosso submitted an OPRA request asking for the voting records including the names, addresses, phone numbers, and other contact information of all individuals from the election held on 2/19/11.  A discussion followed.

Attorney Youssouf stated that the Board did not have this information and suggested that Mr. Eosso contact the Board of Elections for this information.  Attorney Youssouf stated that a written response to his OPR A request will be sent to him.

Mr. Bader stated that he was upset about a quote he read in the newspaper pertaining to the fire on Drake Avenue in which the homeowner died.  He said that Chief Pipero was quoted as saying, “The outcome is the outcome.”
Mr. Bader said that he was disturbed by this statement.  It was very upsetting to him.  Mr. Eosso said that he was also disturbed by this comment.  A discussion followed.  It was suggested that Chief Pipero write to the paper and apologize for this statement.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro stated that we want to make sure that everyone is protected.  Comm. Dipierro said that sometimes the paper misquotes individuals.

Comm. Costello stated that he has been misquoted in the newspaper.  He suggested that Mr. Bader talk to Lonnie Pipero.  A discussion followed.

Mr. Steve Gorbe
113 Gravel Hill-Spotswood  Rd.

Monroe, N.J.  08831

Mr. Gorbe stated that he reviewed the tape from District #3’s meeting, and according to them, they were the only ones at the fire on Drake Avenue.  A discussion followed.  
Comm. Dipierro said that District #1, #2, and #3 were at the fire call, as well as Jamesburg and Spotswood.  Comm. Dipierro said that he was at District #3’s meeting.  It was a prepared statement.  He was reporting about his fire company.  Comm. Dipierro said that he got the impression as well that they were saying they were the only fire company at that call.  Comm. Dipierro said that when he attends these meetings, he goes as a taxpayer and not as a Commissioner.  A discussion followed.

Mr. Eosso said that the dispatch records from the Drake Avenue fire show that District #2 or #3 showed up the same time as District #1.  This was a concern to him.  A discussion followed.
Ben Vivona

8 Aberdeen Way

Monroe, N.J.

Mr. Vivona stated that he doesn’t know what he is trying to say.  Does he want to get rid of the volunteers?

Comm. Dipierro stated that the purpose of the Consolidation meeting is to try to get everyone to work together.

Mr. Eosso stated that the volunteers do a wonderful job, but by the end of the day it is about “response time.”  The public wants someone to respond as soon as possible.

Lonnie Pipero asked Mr. Eosso, “Can you tell me with the NFPA 2 in 2 out guidelines, the first truck arrives with 4 guys, can they make entry into the burning building?
Mr. Eosso said that the 2 in 2 out guideline is one of those guidelines that never really took and nobody follows it.

Lonnie Pipero asked Mr. Eosso, “As a paid fireman you are going to tell me you do not follow NFPA?”

Mr. Eosso stated that he would have gone into the house without the next arriving unit; he would have gone in alone.

Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to adjourn the meeting.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun
Aye

Comm. Perry

Aye






Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. DiLieto
Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye 
 Public meeting adjourned at 8:00 P.M.

Monroe Township Fire Prevention Bureau
District #1

24 Harrison Avenue

Monroe Township, New Jersey

 08831

(732) 251-0900 Ext 4

Ernest Zih, Fire Official
Date:  


January 18, 2012

Monthly Report:

Money: 
See attached. LEA State rebate received.

  
Some late payments received.

Inspections:


See attached.




Pat and I conducted a Bureau audit.




State audit completed, copy to be signed.


Commissioners as always, are welcome to review files.

Fire Prevention: 
Boy Scouts scheduled for Thur. 1/ 25/12 at 


house.

Investigations:
12/12/11. Structure fire at 29 Drake Ave.


Report completed. 


1/08/2012 Gloria stove fire.


Ben Franklin sprinkler water flow pipe incident.


1/16/12 Prohibited heating device / new construction at new pizza establishment. 
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